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September 10, 2018 

EMERGENCY WORK  
Failed Storm Sewer and Outfall Structure  

Duncan Creek 
 

Start Date: September 12, 2018 
Expected Completion Date: February 2019 

 
Emergency repairs are required for a failed storm sewer and storm outfall structure located at Duncan 
Creek. This infrastructure manages rain and melted snow (stormwater) that runs off hard surfaces, 
such as roads and sidewalks. The storm sewer and storm outfall structure are failing due to 
stormwater flows and erosion of the stream banks. The storm outfall collects stormwater from roads 
to the east of Duncan Creek and connects directly to the storm sewer on Paynter Drive. 
 
In addition to this emergency work, a larger longer-term capital project is also underway that includes 
stream restoration to protect other sanitary sewers and storm sewers from stream-based erosion. 
 
The City is working closely with Parks, Forestry & Recreation and Toronto and Region Conservation 
Authority (TRCA). Please see more information under Work Details below. 
 
WORK DETAILS 
This emergency work includes (please see map on reverse side for details): 

• Tree removal in the area of the failed storm sewer and outfall to facilitate the work. 
• Replacement of the storm sewer pipe from the east side of the Duncan Creek trail to a new 

outfall location on the west side of the trail, and reconstruction of the storm sewer outfall.  
• Repair and restoration of the stream bed and bank surrounding the new storm water outfall to 

protect against further erosion. 
• Temporary restoration of the area surrounding the failed storm sewer and storm outfall 

structure. Permanent restoration of the trail and emergency works site will occur as part of the 
work undertaken by the larger longer-term Duncan Creek capital project. 

• Heavy construction equipment and staff will be onsite while the work is underway.  

PARK ACCESS 
• Staging for the construction work will take place at two locations: Construction Staging Area #1 

next to Cliffwood Road and Construction Staging Area #2 next to the Duncan Creek trail, near 
the failed storm sewer and outfall. 

• An access road to Construction Staging Area #1 will be constructed from Cliffwood Road to the 
Duncan Creek trail, parallel to the pathway of Duncan Creek trail. 

• Throughout the replacement of the storm sewer on Duncan Creek trail, the trail will be closed 
to pedestrians from time-to-time; for example, when heavy equipment is being moved into the 
work areas and materials are being delivered. Signs will be posted at the entrances of the trails 
during the temporary closures. We apologize for the inconvenience. 

• A map of the work area can be found on page 2. 

WHAT TO EXPECT DURING CONSTRUCTION 

   
 

Work Hours: As a result of the emergency work, construction will occur 24 
hours a day, 7 days a week. We will try to organize material deliveries between 
9:00 am and 2:00 pm. The work is expected to be completed by February 2019.  

 
Pedestrian Access: To complete the work safely, access to the North and 
South entrances of Duncan Creek trail will be temporarily restricted. Temporary 
fencing and signs have been set up in and around the construction site. 
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NEED MORE INFORMATION? 

Field Ambassador Adam Zietara, Manager, Toronto Water, 416-392-9334, 
Adam.Zietara@toronto.ca 

General inquiries 3-1-1 

24 hour hotline 416-392-9638 

Website www.toronto.ca/constructioninfo 
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